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TO OUR NEW PARISHIONERS 
Eric and Emily Stevens 

Michael and Molly Owens 
George and Julie Vaughn 

Lindsey Scully 
Beverly Ugondo 

Jonathan and Leah Lewis 
Brian and Jennifer Kilby 

Mary Elaine Franke 
William and Molly Miossi 

OLV BAPTISMS 
Ainsley Reagan Kyde  

daughter of Timothy & Stacy Kyde 

 

Leo Cavanaugh  

son Jonathan & Laura Cavanaugh 

 

Brayden Christopher Hughes  

son of Christopher & Melinda Hughes 

 

Harper Amelia Jenkins  

daughter of Bryan & Tia Jenkins 

 

Adelynn Elizabeth Lahni  

daughter of Christopher & Erin Lahni 

 

Lucas Xavier Young  

son of Kevin & Kimberly Young 

 

Logan Michael Stevens  

son Eric & Emily Stevens 

MONDAY NIGHT  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 

FOR PUBLIC SCHOOL STUDENTS 

REGISTRATION HAS BEGUN! 
 

The registration paperwork, calendar, and handbook 

can all be found on  
OLV.ORG> Enter Parish Site> Faith Formation> Religious 

Education 

Questions? Please contact the Religious Education Of-

fice @ 347-2071. 
 

We are looking forward to another great year and will 

be praying for you and your family over summer 

break! 

MEMORIAL MASS 
Laura Giese 

Raymond Spille 

Joseph Peters 

Michael Wendling 

Paul Olsen 

Ben Fliehman 

Eleanor Barrett 

IN LOVING MEMORY 
Mary McGowan 

Joseph Peters 

Michael Wendling 

Edward Oestreicher 
Betty Flottman 
Diane Huber 
John Faillace 
William Fischer 

LEGACY PROJECT NIGHT GOLF OUTING 
  

On Saturday September 16th, 2017,  OLV will be hosting both a twi-

light and night golf outing at Delhi Par 3.  This fun-raiser will benefit 

the legacy playground project and field 5 renovations.   Start build-

ing your winning foursomes now!  All skill levels are welcome.  Playing 

at night is a handicap to even best of golfers.    

  

The cost will be $170 a foursome or $50.00 for a single player. The 

cost will include dinner, drink tickets, a round of golf, and lots of 

fun.    There will be games, basket raffles, and split the pot.  Non-

golfers are welcome to come for dinner, drinks and prizes for 

$30.00.    If you have your foursome set or are interested in donating 

a basket or a prize, please email patcappel@fuse.net.    More infor-

mation on prizes and details on the golf outing to follow! 

mailto:patcappel@fuse.net
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to the students from Our Lady of Victory 

who made the Honor Roll for the 4th 

Quarter. Your hard work and effort truly 

shows! We are so proud of you! 

ELDER HIGH 

SCHOOL  
FIRST HONORS: 

Joseph M. Accurso 

Nicholas J. Albers 

Wyatt J. Albers 

Spencer J. Bacon 

Nathaniel B. Bill 

Joseph R. Bischoff 

Zachary R. Bischoff 

Alexander Brigger 

Joseph E. Brockmann 

Andrew J. Brown 

Ryan T. Browne 

Andrew P. Broxterman 

Joseph A. Catania 

Samuel J. Catania 

Marc W. Crable 

Andrew G. Eubanks 

Robert D. Evans 

Anthony R. Frommeyer 

Brent S. Gavin 

Samuel M. Gillis 

Eric M. Groll 

Justin C. Haas 

Alexander J. Hils 

Clayton A. Hodge 

Max J. Hofmeyer 

Connor B. Johnson 

Joshua G. Lammers 

Alexander M. Lott 

Matthew R. Luebbe 

Robert C. Luebbering 

Michael T. Maloney 

Joseph C. Monahan 

Eric J. Moser 

Brady J. Murphy 

Joseph D. Nartker 

Nick R. Niehaus 

Adam M. Noeth 

Chad P. Ostertag 

Matthew A. Peterson 

Ethan A. Plagge 

Owen C. Plagge 

Nicholas G. Renner 

Solomon J. Richards 

Austin M. Roll 

Andrew C. Schenkel 

Michael T. Schenkel 

Ryan N. Schenkel 

Zachary E. Schmitt 

Nicholas J. Shappelle 

Matthew R. Trotta 

Evan M. Vollmer 

Zachary M. Williams 

Jacob L. Wuebbolt 
SECOND HONORS: 

Spencer T. Bernard 

Benjamin M. Burke 

Ryan W. Duell 

John P. Eary 

Xavier J. Eilers 

Robert C. Engelhardt 

Jacob P. Kelly 

Kyle R. Klingenbeck 

Dennis J. Linneman 

Connor J. Magness 

Alexander T. Mischell 

Tyler J. Sadelfeld 

Samuel J. Salamone 

Nicholas M. Weidner 

 

OAK HILLS 

HIGH SCHOOL  
HIGH HONORS: 

Marie Altenau 

Grace Cain 

Jillian Kallmeyer 

Natalie Rowe 

Kathryn Wooddell 

Rebecca Wooddell 
HONORS: 

Hannah Black 

Alissa Cain 

Thomas Ray 

Chance Schneider 

Caroline Weisker 

 

MOTHER OF MERCY 

HIGH SCHOOL  
FIRST HONORS: 

Hannah Marie Back 

Kelsey Ann Boeing 

Julie Ann Deye  

Morgan Elizabeth Maloney 
SECOND HONORS: 

Kate Alexandra Bailey 

SAINT URSULA  

ACADEMY  
FIRST HONORS: 

Kristin Currin 

Anna Lohrer 

Macy Luebbers 

Olivia Oliverio 

Allie Siefke 

Catherine Zentmeyer 

Margaret Berding 

Karley Cappel 

Kaitlin Carmosino 

Amanda Carrick 

Taylor Eilerman 

Jessica Lutz 

Madelyn Young 

Alexa Carlton 

Mary Berding 

Savannah Carrick 

Kelli Currin 

Anna Engelhardt 
SECOND HONORS: 

Tara Lang 

Teddi Schiller 

Yulia Feist 

Elizabeth Lamping 

Jennifer Dillon 

Adriana Knollman 

 

SETON HIGH 

SCHOOL 
FIRST HONORS: 

Ainsley Ryan Cook 

Delaney Jean Dee 

Abigail N. Dirr 

Emma A. Feckter 

Gabrielle Elise Kemper 

Isabelle Grace Warren 

Shannon Rose Cavanaugh 

Annabelle Marie Gonnella 

Julia Rose Neumeister 

Megan Rose Peterson 

Veronica Lee Richards 

Emma Elizabeth Sander 

Bailey Elizabeth Stinson 

Emily Nicole Wieczorkowski 

Julia Elizabeth Gavin 

Julia F. Lanzillotta 

Elizabeth Mary Mannix 

Patricia Grace McHale 

Emily Catherine Mohs 

Renee E. Niederhausen 

Kristen Rose Stacklin 

Olivia Marie Webber 

Emma Kathryn Acomb 

Lydia Marie Brigham 

Kelsey Cappel 

McKenzie Rose Custer 

Meghan Elizabeth Davis 

Lauren Marie Duell 

Kathryn Josephine Eary 

Audrey Rose Laiveling 

Anna Cecilia Lanzillotta 

Kristen Michelle Lehan 

Emily Anne Lipps 

Megan Emily Ruffing 

Molly Estelle Scherer 

Payton Marie Stinson 

Maria Christine Tan 

Kelsey Elizabeth Willmes 
SECOND HONORS: 

Abigail Jo Brunner 

Jamie Ann Dee 

Allison M Huesman 

Morgan Olivia Mevers 

Kelly Marie Monahan 

Kelsey M. Sander 

Morgan Maria Van De Velde 

Madison Marie Cappel 

Chloe Alexandra Davitt 

Olivia Maria Faillace 

Anna Claire Hauer 

Brooke Elizabeth Pohlman 

Samantha L. Riegler 

Kayamarie Anania Roll 

Michelle Kathleen Deters 

Elizabeth Mary Groh 

Renee Elisabeth Hofmeyer 

Erin Patricia Klumb 

Margaret Mary Korte 

Mya Nicole Moser 

Sarah Rebecca Telscher 

Amanda Kathleen Topmiller 

Madison Eleanor Brigger 

Anne Marie Haley 

Katherine Ann Kemen 

Elizabeth Rose Moore 

Sara Ann Neumeister 

Sidney Marie Perry 

Hannah Michelle Smith 

McKenzie Renee Zimmer 

 

SAINT XAVIER  

HIGH SCHOOL  
FIRST HONORS: 

John Altenau 

Adam Arar 

Nicholas Bower 

Nicholas Helmers-Wegman 

Ryan Smith 

Bryce Weyler 

Grant Zentmeyer 
SECOND HONORS: 

Vincent Carmosino 

Spencer Schaiper 

Max Schiller 
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Holy Smokes is hosting our second annual Kansas City Barbeque Society sanctioned barbeque competition.   
This year’s event will be a two-day extravaganza of barbeque with fun for all ages. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Look for more updates on Facebook and holysmokebbqcomp.org 
Interested in volunteering call Susan Cavanaugh at (513)808-1805 

August 4  6pm-11pm 

Meet the Teams Night 
Kids BBQ competition 

Peoples Choice Chicken Wings 
The music of Real Live Humans 

Holy Smokes BBQ and Grill 
 
 

August 5 11am-11pm 

Barbeque Competition Day 
Competition Judging/Awards 
People’s Choice Pulled Pork 

The music of Jamison Road 

More BBQ vendors - Jim Dandy, Velvet Smoke, Pit to Plate 

 

The 2017 baseball season is now officially over.  OLV had 

over 170 kids play baseball this year across 15 teams from 

15u all the way down to tee ball.  The kids worked hard 

and developed their skills throughout the year.  The play-

ers also helped raised funds for the baseball program by 

participating in the Kid Glove Game Program with the 

Cincinnati Reds.  The baseball and softball players came 

together and sold enough tickets to raise $3,500.00, which 

will be used for new equipment.   

  

Our Lady of Victory overall was one of the best represent-

ed organizations in the league with several teams near 

the top of the regular season standings and 5 teams win-

ning games in the tournament.  This year was a huge suc-

cess with two teams making it to the finals. OLV was 11 – 7 

overall in the CWBC tournament with one runner-up 

(Davis 11U National – see picture) and one champion 

(Lammers 9u National – see picture). 

  

Our Lady of Victory was the host to the inaugural CWBC 

tournament on Saturday June 24th, 2017.  After a torrential 

downpour on the Friday before the tournament, the OLV 

parishioners worked as a team to ensure the grounds and 

fields were ready for the kids.  The tournament went off 

without a hitch and fans across the league were compli-

mentary of our ability to host the tournament.   Great Job, 

Our Lady of Victory! 

  

Tryouts:  The next tryout for 2018 National level teams will 

be Sunday August 20th, 2017 at OLV fields. 

The 9u National Lammers team CWBC Champions.   

Picture taken by Brittany Walpole 

The 11U National Davis team CWBC Runner ups.   

Picture taken by Katie Davis. 
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BY OLV PEACE & JUSTICE COMMISSION  
The OLV Peace & Justice Commission has been cele-

brating our 175th Anniversary by helping you make a dif-

ference in the lives of others.  

We began the year delivering over 300 Christmas 

cards to our military and our annual Christmas Giving 

Tree. Both events were grand successes thanks to all of 

you. We continued with a drive for St. Francis-St Joseph 

Catholic Worker House. Appreciation to all of you who 

enabled us to deliver to this deserving organization al-

most 200 pairs of socks, nearly 100 briefs, and 44 t-shirts! 

Talk about making a difference!!! 

Our Rice Bowl collection for Catholic Relief Services 

allowed us to send them a check for $687.58. Our OLV 

Food Pantry continues to help folks in need weekly and 

with special distributions at Thanksgiving, Christmas, and 

Easter. Meals continue to be delivered to Tender Mercies 

twice a month. Most recently, over 130 handbags filled 

with hygiene supplies were divided between Tender Mer-

cies, Bethany House, and Mary Magdalene House. All 

thanks to your generous donations. 

This summer we will continue our journey  

to make a difference!  

Our 2nd annual Little Dresses Campaign is now under-

way. With your help, we can continue to send these 

beautiful dresses to girls around the world. Check out the 

website www.LittleDressesforAfrica.com.  Here are the 

details of what is needed: 

1) Folks who can help us sew. If you have a sewing ma-

chine and can sew even one dress let us know. Each 

dress takes around an hour. You can be as creative or 

basic as your talents allow. We can match you with do-

nated supplies or you can use your own.  

2) Supplies: We need new pillowcases, any size, bright, 

colorful, patterns, think a pretty little dress! Many of our 

sewers prefer fabric. If you have appropriate remnants at 

home or see any at the store that would be perfect. Rib-

bon to adorn these dresses, ½” double bias tape and 1/4" 

elastic help greatly. We have a blue basket in the atrium 

near the Care Barrels for your donations. 

3) Cash donations will also help us both purchase sup-

plies, and be collected and sent as a donation to the 

Little Dresses for Africa organization. This donation will be 

sent with our dresses to help defray the cost of delivering 

these treasured dresses to their final destination. If you 

wish to donate, just place cash, or check made out to 

OLV, in the OLV collection basket in an envelope labeled 

Little Dresses for Africa. 

Any questions? Contact Ann Weber @ jw3akw@aol.com 

or call 941-9116. 

On July 24 and 25, Peace and Justice will be bringing 

back "Christmas in July". This time we will be partnering 

with our neighbors in Price Hill, Holy Family Church.  We 

will be collecting school supplies and classroom items for 

needy children and hardworking staff who suffer with a 

94% poverty rate in their school. We are also excited to 

welcome our own new pre-school at Our Lady of Victory 

this fall and are looking to help stock our own classrooms 

with the many new items needed to make our toddlers 

successful.  

Watch for the tree to go up the end of July and details in 

the bulletin! 

Finally, in September, keep an eye out for our final 

Anniversary event. We will close the year with a collection 

for Matthew 25. 

Thank you for joining us on our journey  

to make a difference!!! 

 

Fridays at the Fields is 8 weeks of fall fun, fellowship and food centered around OLV’s youngest athletes, 

and it all begins Friday, September 8th. For the 8-week duration of Mini Soccer on the amazing OLV athletic 

fields, the entire OLV community is welcome to come up to cheer on these outstanding soccer players 

and to stick around for who knows what. Pack a cooler, bring some lawn chairs and maybe even a dish to 

share. The best advice I could give though is to come hungry. In addition to offerings served from the 

Schimpf Shack concession stand and OLV’s grill masters, last year featured a capacity crowd that came 

out for some Holy Smokes BBQ, a bona fide chili cook-off with over 12 participants, a walking taco night, 

LaRosa’s pizza, and a ton of Graeters ice cream (thank you Scott & Lora Buchanan!!!). Fridays at the Fields 

also featured a few boys vs. girls soccer games for the older kids, a Halloween dress up game for the mini 

athletes, and so much more. If you would like to be part of the group that runs this fantastic community 

building event, if you have an idea to add to the fun, or maybe you have some treats you’d like to do-

nate, please contact Tom Bier at tombier24@hotmail.com.  

 

Hope to see you each and every week for Fridays at the Fields! 

http://www.LittleDressesforAfrica.com
mailto:tombier24@hotmail.com
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Some families have their roots in  

Delhi going back for many genera-

tions. Here are some of the earliest 

families to be members of Our Lady 

of Victory. 

 

John Paff (1817-1872) joined the par-

ish in 1857. John and his wife Eliza-

beth Keene (1824-1905), were mar-

ried at St. Joseph's Church by Rev. 

Stehle and had 4 children. His son, 

Lawrence, married Margaret Emge, 

granddaughter of Adam Emge. Law-

rence and Margaret had 6 children. 

All four of them are buried in the OLV 

cemetery. 

 

Joseph Engler (1817-1872) joined the 

parish in 1857. Joseph and his wife 

Agatha Gerteison were married at 

Holy Trinity in 1840. Joseph and his 5 

children lived on a farm adjacent to 

OLV on Neeb Road. Joseph was on 

the committee in charge of the 

cemetery in 1871. Mrs. Agatha Engler 

donated a statue of the Sorrowful 

Mother to the 1853 church. It was 

blessed on September 22, 1889 by 

Archbishop Elder. It was the only stat-

ue transferred to the 1908 church. 

 

Philip Feist (1834-1909) joined the 

parish in 1859. He married Caroline 

Bosch (1835-1904) that same year at 

OLV. They had 11 children and lived 

on a farm on Rapid Run. Philip Feist 

served on the building committee for 

the 1908 church. 

 

Michael Wolfer (1820-1889) joined 

the parish in 1863. He was married to 

Barbara Oehler in 1846 by Rev. Hu-

ber. They had 7 children. After being 

a butcher in Germany, he turned to 

farming in Delhi. William Wolfer was 

on the building committee for the 

1899 rectory and the 1917 convent. 

 

John Reimerink (1828-1893) joined 

the parish in 1873. John his wife Marie 

(1834-1892) settled on a farm on 

Cleves Warsaw Pike east of Van Blari-

cum Road. They had 6 children and 

are buried in the OLV cemetery. 

 

Edward Klawitter (1844-1910) joined 

the parish sometime after 1879. He 

and his wife Catherine bought the 

store across the street from the 

church on Neeb Road in 1895. They 

added a 2 bowling lanes and a beer 

garden, making it a popular spot to 

gather. Klawitter's Gerneral Mer-

chandising Store" remained until 

1971. Ed and Kate had 5 children. 

Joseph Klawitter served as the holy 

water bearer on Oct. 23, 1908 for the 

blessing of the ball and cross on the 

1908 church. Florian Klawitter served 

as acolyte for the same ceremony.   
 

By Kathy Lynn 

More Early Victory Parishioners 
Photo Credit: OLV Archives 

Photo Credit: OLV Archives Photo Credit: OLV Archives 

The annual LOV Fiesta dinner was held in the Convo-

cation Center on May 11th. We had a great turn out with 

almost 70 ladies of the parish attending to celebrate 

LOV’s 40th   birthday. OK, it was really the 41st, but it’s still 

great !  We had several past presidents in attendance as 

well.   

The winners of the LOV - Maxine Muldoon 8th Grade 

Scholarship were also announced at the Fiesta.  Congrat-

ulations to Lauren Lott and Cooper Johnson! Congrats to 

all our 8th grade graduates getting ready to attend high 

school in the fall.  

The LOV board for 2017-2018 was also recognized at 

the Fiesta.  Members for next year are Peggy Braun, Pam 

Breiner, Andrea Dresmann, Beth Ewing, Cathy Ritter, Jen-

nifer Speiser, Michele Vollmer and Amy Wuebbolt. 

Once again LOV LOVES all our many great volunteers 

that have helped us this year.  

Thanks for stepping up and helping us in so many ways. 

Any ladies looking for ways to get involved in the parish, 

LOV, Ladies of Victory, has many options, big and 

small!  Contact Andrea.Dresmann@gmail.com, if you are 

interested in getting involved, a little or a lot!  

Please mark your calendar for our opening event to 

be held on Thursday, September 21 in the cafeteria. De-

tails for next year’s LOV events will be coming soon.  

Watch for LOV news in the bulletin, Victory Vision and 

Voice of Victory.  

Happy Summer Everyone! 

Ladies of Victory 

mailto:Andrea.Dresmann@gmail.com
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Dear Our Lady of Victory Parishioners,  

Thank you for your generous support of the Society of St. Vincent DePaul. I would like to tell you some of the sto-

ries of those we have helped during our recent home visits to struggling families in the Delhi and Saylor Park area.   

We visited a mother with 3 teenage daughters who had to leave her husband due to domestic violence in her 

home. She explained that they left suddenly and were not able to bring anything with them except the clothes they 

were wearing and a hastily packed bag. She did get some help from her family but needed some additional assis-

tance. We were able to help her get a couple of beds so they did not have to sleep on the floor and assisted her 

with part of her rent.  

We visited a mother who had made some poor choices in her life.  She was trying to rebuild her life and create a 

good family environment so she could get custody of her children and get them out of foster care. We were able to 

assist her with some furniture and helped pay part of her utility bill.   

We visited an older man who owned his own house. He could not afford home owners insurance on his fixed in-

come. He had a fire where his electrical service came into the house. He was lucky and was able to get the fire out 

but not before it damaged the electrical service and smoked up the interior of the house.  His neighbors helped him 

get the electric service fixed to the house. We were able to assist with some furniture and bed to replace the smoke 

damaged items. We also helped him pay to get his electric service turned back on in the house.     

We visited a grandmother who owns her house and has some of her teenage grandchildren living with her.   She 

works part-time and gets her social security retirement benefits. She became ill and could not work. She was unable 

to pay her mortgage. We assisted her by paying a part of her mortgage so she did not fall too far behind.   

These are the stories of our neighbors living right in our neighborhood. If you would like to be the face of our 

church and a source of love, hope and mercy for your neighbors, please contact us at the parish office and press 

the button for the Society of St. Vincent DePaul. When you leave a message we will call you back to discuss how you 

can become involved in this great ministry of our church. If you cannot become personally involved but would like to 

help us help others you can make a donation to the Society of St. Vincent DePaul by putting your check in the poor 

box in the back of church or mailing your check to the parish office and marking on it for the Society of St. Vincent 

DePaul. Please know that the people we help do appreciate your generosity which allows us to help them through 

the difficult times they are experiencing.  

Thank you  

Paul Kenkel 

Society of St. Vincent DePaul  

Our Lady of Victory Parish 

LOVE THE VISION? 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK FOR PICTURES, UPDATES, 

PRAYER, SPIRITUAL READING, AND MORE! 

WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/OLVPARISHANDSCHOOL 
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You and your family are 

welcome to be a part of 

this special day. 

 


